
ARNIES AFTER SCHOOL CLUB
NEWSLETTER

Summer Term 2019

Welcome Note
First of all a big apology for the late delivery of this Newsletter, but we are on track now and the 

children have been very busy already this term. In the first week we tidied the Arnies gardens, cutting 
back and de-heading the daffodils, weeding and brushing. Also we have planted lettuce, basil and 

other salads for the children to watch growing, and already the shoots are up, due to the wonderful 
sunshine and April showers. The club has enjoyed trips to the field, rounders and fun on the play park, 
plus a very special day received by Lily Stephens, as she was our star chart winner for last term. She 
chose to have a day of dressing up, playing party games and watching The Greatest Showman, dining 
on homemade pizza and homemade chocolate cake. Also the children have produced some fabulous 
paintings that are on show in the hall, please find time to admire their work, the thought and time 

they put into these picture has certainly paid off (well done team, I am so proud)

This Term’s Planning (Chosen by the children)
Baking, Treasure Hunt on the beach, planting, Harry Potter day, dressing up challenge, Arnies Sports Day, 
Beach walk - Fossil hunting, Life drawing, Picnics, Rounders on the field (girls vs boys), Maypole dancing, 
Learning Morris dancing, Exploring in Ashmeadow, Designing Sculptures for the Arnies garden ready to 

use next term, Designing collages with vinyl as permanent fixtures for the Arnies garden.

Thank You’s
Miss Farrer, Mrs Adair and Carol for filling in at Arnies at short notice, Katherine Banks for the brilliant 

seeds for the Arnies garden, Sue Reid for the wonderful book (I can draw) for the club, it is superb, Our 
amazing team of D of E students, Grace, George and Harriet, thank you so much for your help, support 

and Pizazz.

Things we need
Seeds for the garden (vegetables and flowers), herb plants, large planters, toy garage, potato peelers, tin 
opener, any garden plants you may be getting rid of. Bread maker, old T shirts for painting, adult dressing 

up clothes as the children love to make Julia and I look funny.

Volunteer D of E students to help at the club, work experience is fantastic for your CV, maybe you know 
someone with older children that may want to help out. 

Contact Numbers: 01524 761159 or 07876 306 365
from 3.00pm - 6.00pm (PLEASE NOTE: Any lateness on collections

will incur extra charges!)

15th Apr - 24th May


